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March 31, 2020 
 
Re: Provision of Instructional Services during Remote Learning Days  
 
Dear Families: 
 
As you are aware, due to concerns with the COVID-19 global pandemic, Governor Pritzker issued 
Executive Order 2020-05 closing all public and private schools in Illinois serving pre-kindergarten 
through 12th grade students through April 30, 2020. Beginning on April 8, 2020, the District will 
begin implementing its Remote Learning Days Plan (www.esd20.org). 
 
As part of the Remote Learning Days Plan, teachers may deliver instructional services to your 
child using online platforms, including, but not limited to, Google Meet and Zoom. A prominent 
feature of each of these platforms is that students and parents will have the ability to see teachers 
and classmates during an instructional session. While providing instructional services using these 
online platforms, teachers may record their lessons so students unable to participate can review the 
lessons at a later time. As a result, your child may be recorded while participating in the class.   
 
If you have any concerns regarding your child’s participation in these groups through the above 
platforms during Remote Learning Days, especially regarding your child’s privacy or 
confidentiality rights, please contact your building principal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Omar Castillo 
 
Dr. Omar Castillo 
Superintendent 
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